
+Our Mission Statement 
Guided by Holy Scripture and the Holy Spirit, we the congregation of Holy Trinity pledge our lives 

to Christ. Through worship, love, and service to one another, we will bring witness and 

encouragement to the community. 
 

Rector:  The Rev. Robin Trevors 631-0087 (Cell) or 489-3002 (Church Office)  

  E-mail: holytrinityrev@gmail.com; Website: holytrinitygrandfalls.ca      
 

       Service Times for 

February 27th – March 6, 2022  

Sunday, February 27th   

8th after Epiphany 

Transfiguration Sunday 
 

Morning Prayer (BAS) 10:30 a.m. 

 

 

Ash Wednesday, March 2nd  Mid-Week Lenten Service 7:00 p.m. 

Thursday, March 3rd       Holy Communion (BCP) 9:30 a.m. 

Sunday, March 6th   

1st Lent  

Holy Eucharist (BAS) 10:30 a.m. 

 

Exodus 34:29-35                                                     Psalm 99 

2 Corinthians 3:12-4:2                                            Luke 9:28-36, 37-43a  

Reader: Terry Brown 

 

Welcome Everyone. A special welcome to anyone who is visiting with us today.  If 
you require a Hearing Assist Device, please ask the Greeters for one.  
 

Secretary’s Position. On behalf of the Vestry of Holy Trinity Church, we are 

beginning the process of seeking an individual for the position of secretary at the 

church.  If you are interested or know of anyone that may be interested, please 

contact Rev Robin. 

 

Senior Fitness. The Holy Trinity Senior Fitness classes: Tuesday and Friday, 1:15 

p.m. 
 

Bible Study. Bible Study meets every Monday 10:00 a.m. – 11:45 a.m. in the 

Chapel.  Please use the main entrance.  
 

Volunteers Needed. If you are able to help out with the SOUND SYSTEM on 

Sundays, please contact Rev. Robin, 631-0087 or George Dominix, 489-2609.  
 

Church Bulletins in Memoriam. Anyone wishing to donate a bulletin in memory of 

a loved one may do so by entering the details on the chart located in the main foyer. 

The cost of a Memorial Bulletin is $35. Please place your money in an envelope and 

mark it Memorial Bulletin. Please include your name and envelope number. 

 

Church Envelopes. If you have not received your envelope or tax receipt, please 

contact Cathy at 489-3002 or email: holytrinitysecretarygfw@gmail.com  

 

 ACW Annual Meeting. The annual ACW meeting will be held on Wednesday, 

March 9th at 8:00 p.m., after the Lenten Service.  If any woman is interested in 

holding a position on the executive, please call Barbara Leyte at 489-9332 or Dolly 

Hart at 489-9364. 
 

AGM.  The Annual General Meeting is scheduled for Sunday, March 13th, 2022, 

7:00 p.m. in the E. M. Bishop Hall. Please have your reports into the secretary’s 

office or emailed to the secretary by February 21st.   
 

The Beginning of Lent Is Here. The purpose of Lent is to prepare us for the 

celebration of the death and resurrection of Christ. To help us prepare for the 

celebration of Easter, we invite you to join us on Ash Wednesday, March 2nd.  
 

Seasoning Lent. This is an eight-week devotional activity designed for Lent. It 

invites you to cook simple, delicious meals as part of one’s spiritual practice. This 

program will be a 2-year program at Holy Trinity. As part of this program, recipes 

and favorite scripture verses will be collected during Lent of this year. Forty 

recipes and verses will then be selected and used as the basis for the program 

emphasizing healthy eating, and spiritual reflection during Lent, 2023.  Please 

include your name with the recipe (for clarification if necessary). Personal 

information will not be included when recipes are used in the program.  Please 

place your scripture verses and recipes in the box provided. Note: Recipes may 

be: breakfast item, dessert, healthy snack, soup, salad, fish, pasta, dip, 

smoothie, supper or dinner item, etc.  
This program is from Church Health Center, Faith Community Nursing Program 
 

Walk to Bethlehem. The final tally in our Walk to Bethlehem program is 

9,960,000 steps more than encompassed the 9,278,000 steps designated as the 

distance from central NL to Bethlehem. Hopefully this program will inspire us to 

continue an active lifestyle-physically, mentally and spiritually throughout the rest 

of the year. Thank you to everyone who supported the program by recording their 

steps. Dolly would appreciate any comments or suggestions about this program.  
 

Random Acts of Kindness 2021.  Many Acts of Kindness were recorded on 

our Christmas tree. Hope to have these recorded for all to see at a later date. 
 

Bulletin Messages. Please have all bulletin notices emailed to the secretary by 

Wednesday evening. 
 

Secretary’s Office Hours. Office hours are Wednesday and Thursday,  

9 a.m. – 12 noon. You can contact secretary at the following: 489-3002 or  

Email Address: holytrinitysecretarygfw@gmail.com 
 

Greeters. Bob Hiscock, Claude Roberts, Martha Beson, Audrey Bishop, Sonja Cull  
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Secretary Retiring. The Vestry of Holy Trinity Church would like to announce that 

our own Cathy Flynn has decided to retire from her secretarial job at the church.  

We’ve been so blessed to have her with us and we have appreciated the ministry that 

she has brought to her position.  God Bless you in all your future endeavors. 
 

Volunteers for Registration.  Volunteers are needed for the registration desk on 

Sundays to ensure attendees are registered with name and contact number.  The 

church wardens will be coordinating the Vax Pass checks. If you are interested, 

please call Cathy at 489-3002 on Wednesday or Thursday from 9:00 a.m. to 11:30 

a.m. or email: holytrinitysecretarygfw@gmail.com 
 

Security System. Because of the break-in, the Vestry has decided to invest in a 

security system for the church.  The estimated cost is $3000.  Anyone wishing to 

contribute to this, please use envelopes marked Security System which are placed at 

the back of the church or if using your own envelope, put on it, Security System.  

Please include your name and envelope number. 

 

PSALM 99 

 

The Lord is king; let the people tremble; he is enthroned upon the 

Cherubim; let the earth shake. The Lord is great in Zion; he is high 

above all peoples. Let them confess his name, which is great and 

awesome; he is the Holy One.  

 

"O mighty King, lover of justice, you have established equity; you have 

executed justice and righteousness in Jacob." Proclaim the greatness of 

the Lord our God and fall down before his footstool; he is the Holy 

One.  

 

Moses and Aaron among his priests, and Samuel among those who call 

upon his name, they called upon the Lord, and he answered them. He 

spoke to them out of the pillar of cloud; they kept his testimonies and 

the decree that he gave them.  

 

"O Lord our God, you answered them indeed; you were a God who 

forgave them, yet punished them for their evil deeds." Proclaim the 

greatness of the Lord our God and worship him upon his holy hill; for 

the Lord our God is the Holy One.  
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